
TOWN OF WELLS 
MINUTES FOR SEPTEMBER 8TH, 2022 

 
The board for the Town of Wells held their monthly board meeting on Tuesday, September 8th, 

2022 at the town hall. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Dennis Hemmersbach  at 7:30 p.m. 
The meeting had been properly posted and published. Supervisors Jeff Schmitz and Greg Schmitz were 
present as well as Treasurer Simon Wells and Clerk Diane Schwarz. The minutes were reviewed for 
August 18th, 2022. Greg Schmitz made a motion to approve the minutes as read. Jeff Schmitz seconded 
the motion. Motion carried. Simon Wells gave the treasurer’s report. Greg Schmitz made a motion to 
approve the report. Jeff Schmitz seconded the motion. Motion carried. The expenses were reviewed for 
September. Greg Schmitz made a motion to pay the bills. Jeff Schmitz seconded the motion. Motion 
carried.  There was no public input. 
 The matter of applying for grants through the USDA was discussed. The clerk will look into the 
grant application and provide the information needed to apply.  
 The Large Item Garbage Collection weekend for the fall has been scheduled for Friday, October 
7th and Saturday, October 8th, 2022. The board will check into scheduling the workers for the weekend 
event. The WTA Fall Budget District meetings will be in September. The board will attend if possible or 
will possibly watch the webinars that are offered. 
 Updates on roads and equipment was discussed. There have not been applicants for the 
patrolman position, yet. The town roads will need maintenance of brush and weed cutting. Ditching of 
some town roads will have to be made. The board will survey which roads need maintenance done on 
the roadways and ditching. Lake Road, Janus and Kapok, Jasper Road and Keyway Roads will need some 
kind of maintenance as well as some culvert maintenance if not this year, next year. Greg Schmitz will 
check over the roads and hire Brooks Excavating, if possible to complete some of the tasks. Khaki Road 
needs a culvert replaced but the road is shared with Town of Ridgeville for maybe next year.  
 The Budget Planning meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 10th, 2022 at 9:30 p.m. The 
regular monthly meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 13th, 2022 at 7:30 p.m. 
 The matter of the surveying job by Gary Sime was discussed. The clerk will let Gary Sime and the 
lawyer Penny Precour that the job will need to be completed by the next meeting date of October 13th, 
2022. 
 Greg Schmitz made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Jeff Schmitz seconded the motion. Motion 
carried. The meeting adjourned at 8:26 p.m. 
 
Diane E. Schwarz 
Clerk-Town of Wells. 


